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May 16, 2019 
 
 
State Clearinghouse and Planning Unit 
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Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 
 
via email: state.clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov 
 
RE:  Nelson Sloan Quarry Restoration Project   SCH# 2019049100 
 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
The California Department of Parks and Recreation (CDPR) is the Lead Agency under the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) for the Nelson Sloan Quarry Restoration Project (SCH# 2019049100) 
and is preparing an environmental impact report (EIR) to evaluate the potential effects of implementing 
the project. The purpose of this letter is to formally request an extension of the Notice of Preparation 
(NOP) public comment period to solicit additional comments on the NOP. The NOP was received by the 
State Clearinghouse and posted to the CEQANet database on April 16, 2019. The original comment 
period was Wednesday, April 17, 2019 and ending Friday, May 17, 2019. CDPR formally requests that 
the comment period be extended to Friday May 24, 2019. No revisions have been made to the Nelson 
Sloan Quarry Restoration Project as previously described in the NOP.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or comments.  
 
 
Thank you,  

 
Lorena Warner-Lara 
Department of Parks and Recreation 
301 Caspian Way 
Imperial Beach, CA 91932 
(619) 575-3613 x312 

 


